TG:ds:17092021

17th September 2021



Ms Bernadette Gates Chief People Officer **Teachers Federation Health** L4, Tower A, 260 Elizbeth St, Sydney NSW 2001

Via email: Bernadette.Gates@teachershealth.com.au

Dear Ms Gates,

Re: Negotiation of new Enterprise Agreement (EA)

The United Services Union refers to correspondence addressed to Mark Sinclair, dated 4th March 2021 informing your organisation of our intention to commence negotiation of a new EA at Teachers Federation Health (TFH).

As you are aware, the Teachers Federation Health Ltd Enterprise Agreement & NSW Clerical and Administrative Employees Enterprise Agreement 2017 - 2021 has recently expired on the 30th of June 2021.

The United Services Union (USU) has actively been in consultation with our membership, who have expressed a strong desire to commence negotiations for a new Agreement.

In facilitation of the 'Good Faith' Bargaining protocols and in preparation of negotiations, we request information on the following:

- Breakdown of total number of employees of TFH.
- Breakdown of total number of employees currently covered by the TFH EA.
- Breakdown of all employee classifications, including both EA and non-EA employees.

Please respond in writing to the USU Bargaining Committee of your intentions by COB 24th September 2021.

Should you have any questions or to coordinate the initial EA meeting, please contact USU Organiser Thomas Gao on 0417 420 924.

Yours faithfully

Graeme Kelly OAM GENERAL SECRETRARY ASU BRANCH SECRETARY

Petr Comprie

Per: Peter Campise, Manager Energy, Utilities and Private Sector

UNITED SERVICES UNION

T 1300 136 604 E united@usu.org.au www.usu.org.au

ABN 95 571 805 442 **Regional Offices** Newcastle (Rutherford), Wollongong

Sydney Head Office

Level 7, 321 Pitt St

Sydney NSW 2000